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stated that there is a need to find a permanent home and funding for ECHO in the 

Department of Cultural Resources. Dr. Crow felt that Secretary Evans would support this 

idea, and Dick Lankford said the department has indeed put in expansion requests for 

state funding ofNC ECHO. 

VI. Old Business 

A. Final Narrative Report for the Education and Training Grant 

Dick Lankford passed out the final narrative report for the completed SHRAB 

education and training grant. This was an important project for the SHRAB, and Dr. 

Crow stated that much had been accomplished. In his response to the SHRAB, Dick 

Cameron of the NHPRC pointed out that there are still a few items that needed attention: 

putting the manual online and giving credit to New York and Ohio initiatives on training 

development. It was also suggested that the website be cleaned up and made �~�o�r�e� 

attractive. 

Madeleine Perez commented that the draft manual has been very well received 

among her. co-workers. Hal Keiner suggested that a .pdfversion of the manual be posted 

on the website so that it could be easily printed. 

There was brief discussion of new NHPRC contacts who will fill in for Dick 

Cameron after his retirement, chiefly Dan Stokes. 

B. New Board Grant - Hurricane/Disaster Preparedness 

A narrative of the new SHRAB grant proposal on hurricane/disaster preparedness 

was distributed to board members. Highlights of the proposal include an initial survey of 

cultural repositories assessing the state's readiness in disaster recovery, a one-day 

statewide conference bringing together the archival and emergency management 

communities for information exchange and development of disaster preparedness plans, 

and six training workshops on planning and recovery, with assistance from a part-time 

project coordinator. Reviews of the grant proposal have been received, and replies by the 

SHRAB will be sent to the NHPRC under its September 25, 2006 deadline. The reviews 

were mixed, but basically positive and helpful. 
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VTI. New Business - Strategic Plan 

Dr. Crow emphasized the need for development of a current strategic plan and 

suggested that this be accomplished soon, possibly at a 1 ~-day retreat. The "Priorities of 

the SHRAB" and board Mission Statement that Boyd Cathey had previously developed 

will be used to build upon as goals, objectives, and needs assessments are further 

explored. Benjamin Speller suggested that we develop a general, overall direction for the 

main plan, outlining specific objectives in an annual work plan, which would allow the 

plan to be kept short and current, updated periodically with little change. It was 

suggested that the board take a look at published strategic plans and goals of the NHPRC 

and NARA before the next SHRAB meeting. 

The tentative dates of October 30 and 31, 2006, were suggested for the SHRAB 

planning retreat which would be held at the Historic Oak View Park in Raleigh. 

VllI. Other Business 

Madeleine Perez and Suellyn Lathrop were asked if they would consider 

reappointment to the board since their term expires on October 31, 2006. Dr. David 

Brook was asked ifhe would replace board member David Olson, whose term also 

expires on October 31. These appointments will be confirmed upon approval by the 

governor's office. 

IX. Adjournment 

There being no other business, the board adjourned at 3: 15 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jesse R. (Dick) Lankford, Jr. 
Deputy State Coordinator 
October 23, 2006 


